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From Your President…

Howdy you all:

     The 2021/2022 season has 
finally arrived! Our members are 
beginning to show up in Kino.

     Unfortunately, the COVID 
crisis is still among us. Club 
Deportivo will continue to 
operate within the Mexican laws 
and safety protocols. Hopefully 
this will help keep our members 
and the community safe.

     We have had several new members join over the 
summer months. We welcome them all! There are more 
and more Mexican families buying up property in Kino 
and spending more time at the beach. This could be a 
great opportunity and a good source for potential new 
Club members, giving the Club both a cultural and 
financial benefit. Additionally, more local members 
could result in more year-round activities, which could 
be financially profitable for the Club and great for the 
membership!

     As we approach the new year it’s time again to start 
thinking about new board members. Several may be 
staying, and some may not. We’ll know more after our 
directors’ workshop and board meeting in November. 
Thank you Susan Buesing and Janet Pavlovich for 
being on the Nominating Committee. However, we still 
need a committee chairperson so we can start 
recruiting potential board members.

     You all may also want to consider being on the Club 
board! It’s where you can really make a difference and 
have a say in our Club’s future.

     I want to again say a special thanks to Francine for 
all her help and support during our absence.

     We look forward to a really fun and exciting season!

—Jim Burbidge, President 

    520-732-1017 

    BurbidgeLaw@aol.com 
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FIRST RESPONDERS  Channel 26	 Tel/Address

Rick Fisher, Coordinator	 	 928-550-8600
...... ...........................
	 	 KBRV #68

Butch Geier	 Boat Jockey	 662-242-0679
.......................... .......
Bill Holloman	 	 662-242-0983
....................... ...........................
Dr. Dale Kemmerer	 Sunrise	 662-242-0079
.............. ...............
Ron Leetch	 North Star	 662-242-0277
........................... ...........
Carl Overcast	 Overcast	 662-242-0735
....................... .............
Margaret Roebuck	 Nighten Gale	 KBRV #3
............... ......
Jennell Stephenson	 Sand Dollar	 575-518-8084
............ ........
	 	 KBRV #144

Jim Wilson	 El Pato	 KBRV #174........................... ...............

Welcome back to Kino!!  I hope that you all 
had a good summer and are ready for some fun 
and relaxation.  That being said, I hope that we all 
will participate in the events the Club has 
scheduled and not worry about who has and who 
hasn't.  As far as I'm concerned we have had 
enough of people trying to divide us over issues.  
We are all CLUB DEPORTIVO MEMBERS. That is all 
there is to it.  You all are like extended 
family. Personally, I am so thankful that I get to 
come back to Kino for another season, and to be 
with all my friends and family.


—Ron Leetch, “Northstar” 1st V.P./Rescue One

mailto:BurbidgeLaw@aol.com
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Looking Ahead to the  
Annual Meeting & Elections

Saturday, February 12, 2022


At Club Deportivo’s Annual Meeting in 
February, which all members are 

encouraged to attend, the President will 
summarize the Club’s activities and situation 
from the previous year, the Treasurer will 
discuss how we are faring financially, and other 
members of the Board of Directors will review 
their areas’ activities over previous year. 

	 With regard to the elections, board members 
are elected for two-year overlapping terms, and 
half of the positions are filled on alternating 
years. A sitting board member may choose to 
stay on for an additional term at the end of his/
her two years, but members still may nominate 
other candidates for the position, and those 
nominee(s)’ name(s) also will be on the ballot. 
Nominations from the floor are always permitted 
for the positions up for election in that year.

	 Brief descriptions of the eleven positions are:


President—Works with the Manager and Board of 
Directors to determine policy and ensure that the 
Club functions under the laws of Mexico.

First Vice President—Repsonsible for Rescue 
One and the First Responders; carries out the 
duties of the President in his/her absence.

Second Vice President—Oversees the Charitable 
Giving and Fundraising Committees; is liaison 
between the Club and the Mexican community.

Secretary—Records minutes of BOD’s meetings; 
maintains records; distributes agenda items to 
Board members for meetings.

Treasurer—Maintains financial records for the 
Club; works with the staff to ensure good financial 
practices; analyzes and advises regarding 
safegarding the financial health of the Club.

Construction & Maintenance Director—Works 
with staff to maintain Club facilities in safe and 
stable physical condition; schedules maintenance, 
repairs, and improvements.

Library & Communications Director—
Coordinates the Communications Team 
(Webmaster, Google Group Manager, Calendar 
Coordinator, Weekly Schedule Publisher, and 
Newsletter Publisher); supervises the Librarian.


Continued on page 3


Club Deportivo abides by all clauses and 
ordinances contained in Law CLXXI of the 
government of the State of Sonora, which 
regulates COVID-19 safety measures, 
including, but not limited to:

•	 The use of facemasks is mandatory for all people 

within the territory of the State of Sonora and must 
be used inside establishments, whether of commerce, 
industry or services, work centers of any branch and 
shopping centers both essential and non-essential. A 
facemask must cover both mouth and nose.


•	 The use of face masks, as well as all other transmission 
prevention measures (safe distance, use of hand 
sanitizer and sanitizing mats) will be mandatory for as 
long as the health emergency remains and until the 
state authority officially declares the end of the 
pandemic and therefore the need for Law CLXXI.


•	 In the event that a person is not wearing a facemask, or 
is wearing that does not meet hygienic requirements, 
they should be asked to put on a mask or replace the 
mask with one that meets the requirements. 


•	 Establishments must deny access to any persons not 
wearing a facemask and must inform the public that 
they will not be able to access nor be served until they 
are wearing one. Depending on the availability and 
financial capacity of the corresponding establishment, a 
free facemask may be provided. 


•	 In all establishments, both employees and customers 
are required to wear facemasks that meet hygienic 
requirements. Upon entering, the establishment must 
have a sanitary filter and hand sanitizer, in addition to 
observing that a safe distance of at least 1.5 meters is 
kept at all times. Access should also be denied to 
people with symptoms associated with COVID-19 or 
whose body temperature is higher than 37.5 degrees 
Celsius.


Compliance with the provisions of this article, as well as 
any further measures that are mandated for this purpose 
or issued by the state or federal authority in the matter, will 
be a requirement for the issuance or endorsement of 
operating licenses to be authorized.


Please be advised that unvaccinated people may be 
inside this establishment at any given time.

For more information, or to read a copy of Law CLXXI 
in Spanish, see the office.
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And Speaking of FUNdRaising…


Just in time for the winter holidays, a 
festive time to shop and a good time to 

participate in a Club Deportivo 
FUNdRaiser. 

Saturday morning 

November 20 • 9:30-12:30 

Club Deportivo 


•	 Please bring your donation items for the Yard Sale 
to Club Deportivo November 1- November 19. 


•	 Please bring Bake Sale items on November 20; 
(9:15-10:15) Please have your Bake Sale items 
packaged to sell. 


(This is great time to donate holiday decorations and 
holiday gift items. All Yard Sale items are appreciated 
and wanted.) 


Thank you to all the kind people who donate Yard 
Sale items and Bake Sale items. Thank you to all 
the wonderful people who put time and effort 

into this FUNdRaiser !!!!!! 

AUCTION UPDATE…


  Rainbow 

of Treasures


Spring Event Fun & FUNdRaiser

  March 12, 2022


  SILENT AUCTION 2:00 - 4:00 (ends at 4:00)


LIVE AUCTION 4:00 - 5:00

Bar (opens in the afternoon)


Supper following Live Auction


P lease be seeking your items and gifts to donate to 
this fabulous fund raiser. This has always been a 
fantastic way to give to our Club and Community.   

Your participation in donation of gifts and items to the 
Live and Silent Auctions is needed and wanted.   


Thank you to all the people who have given to this 
yearly event and who give to this event this coming 

spring. Your kind support is appreciated!

Live and Silent Auction items can be dropped off at Club 
Deportivo from January 1 through March 1, 2022.


Mark your calendar:

March 12, Rainbow of Treasures Auction

If you have questions please feel welcome to contact 
Susan Buesing at sbues@icloud.com. And please contact 
Susan if you are willing to help with the auctions (YEA!).

November 1, 2021

NEW MEMBERS

Andres Deschamps

from Hermosillo, Sonora


Jeff Brandenberger

from Glendale, Arizona


Thomas & MJ Paul

from Overland, Kansas


Jimmy Powell

from Hope, New Mexico


Please welcome them when you see them!

Apologies to Brad Mauger for misspelling his name 

as a new member in the August edition!

Continued from page 2

Annual Meeting & Elections


Bar Director—Manages bar inventory, operations, and 
pricing; trains and supervises volunteer bartenders.

Meals Director—Coordinates all meals and kitchen 
operations, with the assistance of a recruiter of sponsors and 
organizers; maintains practices in accordance with food 
handling laws and requirements.

Outdoor Director—Organizes and/or delegates others to 
organize outdoor activities.

Indoor Director—Organizes and/or delegates others to 
organize special events, social hours, and other indoor 
activities.


	 Complete Job Descriptions will be posted soon on the 
Club website. If you are interested in serving in any of 
these positions, please contact a board member or the 
Club office.

mailto:sbues@icloud.com
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11/27 Dinner: Lasagna a la Tavi, Fennel cucumber 
salad, Garlic bread and Profiteroles drizzled in 
chocolate.

Organizers: Sheila and Tavi Kristjian

Sponsor: OPEN


As you can see, we are still in need of SPONSORS. 
Sponsorships are another way of providing lots of joy 
(in the form of good food) that helps keep Club 
Deportivo active and afloat! A breakfast full 
sponsorship is $200.00 US, and dinner sponsorships 
are $600 US — a 1/4 at $150.00 or a 1/2 at $300.00.

	 Then there there are the ORGANIZERS! 
Organizing and preparing a meal can be lots of fun — 
a team effort — and we provide whatever support you 
might need from people who know how it’s done.


We’re looking 
for a Super 

Santa’s Helper 
ORGANIZER 
for the Christmas 

Dinner! This is 
always such a wonderful 
and popular event. Help 


   us make it happen!


	 We were unable to have a full slate of meals last 
season, and without them the Club suffers 
financially! But now we’re back in business, so 
PLEASE PITCH IN! A sign up sheet is on the wall at 
Club Deportivo! And you can contact me…

—Judy Hazen, Johnjudyhaz@gmail.com


November 1, 2021

We’re Up and Running! 


How great it is to finally be able to have meals again 
at the Club, starting with our first breakfast on 

Sunday, November 7.

	 I’ve been out of commission and in the States for a 
while but hope to be back very soon. In the meantime, 
Judy Hazen, our super recruiter/organizer, has put 
together a great bunch of meals, and I’ll let her tell you 
what she has lined up.

	 Thank you, Judy, for a super job.	 

—Pat Friesen, Meals Director, 662-242-0768 
kinopatkitchen@gmail.com

————————-


Hope everyone is ready for a Full Meal season in 
Kino, because we have some delicious specials 

planned for you: Perry & Carolyn’s Green Chile 
Cheese Egg Casserole breakfast, Rusty & Kim’s 
Octoberfest dinner with appetizers, Ron & Nancy’s 
mouth watering homemade Biscuits & Sausage gravy, 
Tavi & Sheila’s Lasagna dinner…and much more! You 
won’t go away hungry! Here’s the line-up at this time:


11/7 Breakfast: Green Chili cheese and egg casserole, 
sugared orange scones, and fruit salad.

Organizers: Carolyn Kinsman and Perry Wilkes

Sponsors: Maggy and Harold Becker and Dale 
Kemmerer 


11/13 Dinner:  Octoberfest!  Bratwurst, sweet and 
sour red cabbage with apples and bacon, potato 
pancakes. Dessert is gingerbread with whipped 
cream. Also Alpine Swiss seasoned cottage cheese and 
crackers for appetizer.

Organizers: Rusty and Kim Aiken

Sponsors: Marie and Larry Hannan, Craig and Mugs 
Vernon, Luz Carmen and Butch Holveck, Kent and 
Teresa Sawatzky.


11/21 Breakfast: Homemade Biscuits with Sausage 
Gravy, scrambled eggs and orange juice.

Organizers: Nancy and Ron Leetch

Sponsors: OPEN


?

BBe kind
Be kind. Wear a mask!

mailto:kinopatkitchen@gmail.com
mailto:Johnjudyhaz@gmail.com
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Indoor Activities
Happy November, Everyone!!

 I'm sure you are all glad to be back in Kino after a

long hot summer.

	 I’ve been trying to get the indoor activities in some 
sort of order, but I’m sure I’ve missed some. So please 
let me know what I need to add to the morning 
announcements.

	 October was somewhat busy with Yoga starting and 
Social Hours back in full swing. We still need to abide 
by COVID recommendations. However, once in and 
seated you may unmask! I was excited to attend Billy 
Bennett's Western Entertainment Night on October 22, 
and we had a great turnout! The Halloween Party was 
being planned when this newsletter was going into 

production, so we just have to assume everyone had 
fun, with a Pumpkin Carving Contest set up at each 
table.

	 Weight and Stretch starts today, Monday, November 
1, with classes Monday, Wednesday, and Friday, at the 
Club starting at 8:15 AM.

	 Trivia will be every other Tuesday 
starting on November 16. Bingo is in 
full swing, again, starting today, 
November 1! And I believe Mexican 
Bingo will be every other Tuesday or 
Wednesday, but I don't have confirmation 
from the group yet.

	 I hope to see many of you at Club Deportivo 
enjoying this wonderful Little Town by the Sea.....

Thank you,

—Anne Stern, Indoor Director

Scheduled Sessions

November 1, 8, 15 & 29 • December 6, 13 & 20

Library News

Did y'all bring some  
new books and CDs  

for the library??

All donations are 

appreciated and add to 
the ever growing reading 
and watching enjoyment 

of our members and  
their friends!


—Sandie Burnam, Librarian
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HOW YOUR CHARITABLE GIVING WORKS


The Charitable Giving Committee recommends 
disbursement of funds from Charity accounts in 

collaboration with the Second VP and the Club Manager.

	 There are 3 main charitable funds or accounts.  They 
are as follows:

•	 Board allocated funds which are generated from 10 

percent of membership dues;

•	 A line item charity account which is raised from 

special events (The Benefit Dinner) and donations

•	 The 501 3c non-profit charitable foundation which 

holds funds for specific needs which are raised from 
individual donations


	 This past year there were no funds provided to the 
committee from the benefit dinner, but we did receive a 
donation from generous members.  These donated 
funds were used primarily to provide food vouchers to 
members of the Kino community.

	 The board allocated funds for the past fiscal year 
totaled 59,027 pesos and were given to people of the 
community to help with medical tests, medication, 
food, gas/transportation, and medical oxygen.  Prior to 
giving out this money, we try to ensure that all other 
means of help have been exhausted.

	 For this coming year, we have 4558 pesos to allocate 
for each month (54,697 pesos for the fiscal year 
beginning October 1. Again, these funds are allotted 
from your dues; so, thank you for being a member!

—Shauna Smith, Chair, Charitable Giving Committee


A word from the Second V.P.

The Charitable Giving and the Fund Raising 
Committees operate under the supervision of the 
Second Vice President in charge of Community 
Outreach. It is a pleasure to work with Shauna Smith 
and Susan Buesing, who chair those two committees. 
Their leadership makes it possible for me to focus on 
the larger picture and participate in the First 
Responders program. Thank you, Shauna and Susan! 

—Rick Fisher, 2nd VP

           CHARITABLE GIVING

Hello and welcome back to those returning to Club 
Deportivo! I feel a sense of optimism this season 
— a welcome change considering the last few 

seasons we have endured. There are some great 
FUNdRaising events coming up:


•	 November 20th, Yard Sale and Bake Sale

•	 March 12th, Rainbow of Treasures Auction


Susan Buesing is coordinating both of these important 
FUNdRaisers and could use some assistance. Please 
step up and help her out!

	 The kids are back in school on a modified schedule 
and are in need of supplies. The Backpack Program 
and Desayuno Program are in need of things like:


•	 Student backpacks

•	 Pens, Pencils, Markers & Crayons

•	 Notebooks

•	 Safe scissors

•	 Glue sticks

•	 Rulers…


Just drop your donations off at the Club office. Your 
generous support is greatly appreciated!

Best Regards,  

—Rick Fisher, 2nd VP, Community Outreach
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During the summer…

From May through September)  
we had a total of 15 events:


•	 7 social hours

•	 7 potlucks

•	 3 bingos 

•	 2 mexican bingo nights


Altogether, since the season ended at the end of 
April until today, the bar has made a total of 
$1,041.86 US dollars!

	 Just saying…. It pays to drink at the Club! 

	 Join us for Social Hours, Indoor Activities, 
Meals, Outdoor Activities at the Palapa Bar, and 
all special events We’ll be serving..

	 Want to know more about how our bar works 
or how to help out? Contact…

—Jean Lewis, Bar Director

  jlewis2sis@yahoo.com

November  1, 2021

How can we make this newsletter more 
useful for Club members? 


¿Como podemos mejorar este boletín para 
servir a los miembros?


Send ideas to / Mandar ideas a:

kinobaynews@gmail.com

THE   BAR

Hi All!

Welcome back for all those that are here. See you soon 
for others.

•	 We have new window coverings on the glass blocks 

on the west wall, in the pool room, and in the office 
Take a look .


•	 I have purchased pipe to replace the stage curtain 
rod to eliminate the sagging problem and make it 
more secure.


•	 Self closures for the three gates will be installed in 
hopes of keeping critters from having access to the 
inside grounds.


	 My thanks to the staff for all of the summer projects 
completed in the off season. Good job!

—John Nicola, Director,  
   Maintenance & Construction

Maintenance & 
Construction

Outdoor Activities
Want to say welcome back to all my friends who 

love to play with Rackets, Bean Bags, and Balls. 
Let the games begin.

	 I may be a little late arriving in Kino, but that won't 
stop our first GoatHead Golf Tourney, Thursday, 
November 18. We’re making plans to "Meet and Greet" 
the finest golfers Kino has to offer. 

	 Sign-up sheet will be up in a few days. As soon as I 
get up with protocol, we will inform you of other 
activities to come.

Stay active, healthy, and happy.

—Kent Ogden, Outdoor Director   

Our website… 
www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com 
is a community resource. I was happy to have created 
the website, but there’s so much more to a website than 
its creation. It must be updated all the time: photos, club 
events, restaurant and lodging info, Rescue One, 
boating and fishing, tide reports, phone lists and 
addresses, Kino charities, newsletters, golf club, etc. 

	 It can be so much more than it is now if I receive this 
kind of information from people involved in these many 
activities. That’s the first step, but I truly cannot manage 
this website by myself. The second step is that I need a 
committee. 

	 Who is willing to help? Please email me! Thanks so 
much for getting involved. 

—Bev Kolosseus, Webmaster bkolosseus@gmail.com.

mailto:kinobaynews@gmail.com
http://www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com/
mailto:bkolosseus@gmail.com
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A KBNSA UPDATE


An Honest Look at What We Do


We at Kino Bay Neuter and 
Spay are in our 8th year of 

doing our best to reduce the 
unwanted dog litters in the Kino 
Bay Community. Since we began 
our program, over 1,000 dogs have 
been sterilized. This year alone over 156 dogs have been 
neutered or spayed. We have been able to reduce the 
abandoned dog population and discarded puppy litters 
due to your contributions. Is our program perfect? No, 
although we do work to monitor and improve every year 
— for each and every local dog that is in need.

	 Here are some good things about Dr. Jose’s 
veterinarian practice:


1.	Dr. Jose now has a professional scale to weigh the 
dogs before surgery.


2.	He purchased an operating light. 

3.	He calls each dog owner the next day to check on 

the health of the dog.

4.	He administers a rabies vaccination and gives the 

dog’s owner a rabies tag and a certificate of 
injections with a vaccination schedule. 


5.	He charges our organization only $35 USD for 
each neutered or spayed dog. 


6.	He now uses dissolving sutures on every dog that 
requires stitches. 


	 The bad things? Two to three percent of Kino dogs 
die during or immediately after surgery. This breaks our 
hearts more than we can express. But many dogs come 
in malnourished with fleas and ticks or with other pre-
existing conditions that are unknowable because of lack 
of laboratory and imaging services. But we know that 
Dr. Jose does the best he can to save every dog. A board 
member discusses every bad outcome with Dr. Jose and 
a personal call is made to the owner of the dog. That’s 
truly the best we can do. 

	 We know that what we do is important to the 
community, beneficial to the dogs and to their owners. 
Thanks for supporting this valuable service to Kino. 

—Bev and Ray Kolosseus, Nancy and Bill Berg, 

    Bonnie and Roger Downs, The KBNSA Team 

KBNSA is an independent community service organization and not 
a part of Club Deportivo.  
Club Deportivo supports community initiatives.

August 1, 2021

Reporting Period: October, 2021

Note: Missing dates normally mean that the wind 
contributed to boats not going out to fish. 

Please send me any fishing news or pictures 
(especially): lyncurt0@gmail.com.  If you can send reports 
by the 24th of the month, they have a better chance of 
being added in for the next report.

Welcome back to Bahia Kino and the real start of the 
fishing season. A lot of boats are ready or "near ready” to 
get out there fishing. In general, it sounds like the Bonito 
and Yellowtail have been cooperating around the Turner 
area, and timing is the key or secret, but I am not sure what 
that  secret is at this time. There has been some good 
variety of catch also, with a few nice Sardinera/Leopard 
Grouper and even a Baja Grouper and an “early bird” 
White Sea Bass brought in. Trolling with X-Raps has worked 
best so far, with mixed color reports, such as pink, white 
with red lip, green and blue Mackerel, and blue and silver. 

10/17 GATOR BAIT caught limits of Yellowtail and Bonito 
around Isla Turner.

10/19 HILLBILLY YACHT fished Turner for limits of 
Yellowtail and Bonito. EL PATO also fished around Turner 
for limits of Yellowtail and in deeper water for Goldies.

10/22 DAKOTA boat caught Yellowtail and Bonito around 
San Esteban in addition to two Baja Grouper and some 
nice Sardinera/Leopard Grouper/Brownies. Nice haul! 
ESCAPE was at Turner for limits of Yellowtail and a Grouper.

10/23 DAKOTA went to Turner for limits of Yellowtail. DOS 
PRIMOS and EL PATO caught Yellowtail and Bonito around 
Turner. GATOR BAIT did the same plus one Sardinera at 
Turner. EL SUENO fished Turner and the surrounding area 
for a mix of Yellowtail, Bonito, Sardinera/Leopard Grouper 
(around Dead Man) and one White Sea Bass south of 
Turner. They also fished deeper water for a catch of 
Goldies.

10/25 GATOR BAIT at Turner for limits of Yellowtail and 
Goldies, mostly at Dead Man. DOS PRIMOS at Turner area 
for Yellowtail, Rockies, Goldies and Bonito. ESCAPE was at 
Esteban for limits of Yellowtail and some Sardinera. SWELL 
DAZE at Esteban for Yellowtail. EL SUENO caught Yellowtail, 
Salmon, Pargo, and Goldies. 

— Matt Curtis, Fishery Biologist

mailto:lyncurt0@gmail.com
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Statement of purpose of the 

KINO LADIES KLUB


To hold out our hands to welcome ALL women in the 
community. To provide a venue where women can get 
to know one another, become acquainted and develop 

friendships. Also to serve the community with our 
combined efforts and talents by working and 

socializing with one another. To be useful to the 
community by providing goods and services and to 

organize, facilitate and coordinate as deemed 
beneficial.

November  1, 2021

A Message from

The current status of KLK remains on hold until 
January 1, 2022. Hopefully this will allow your board 
time to regroup and discuss how best to proceed.

Our number one priority is to keep everyone safe. The 
CDC continues to stress the use of masks social 
distancing and avoiding large crowds. Additionally we 
will need time to replace board members who will not 
be returning and those who wish to give up their 
position. It is my hope that your current board will 
continue with their position for the current year.  

	 Because this is most likely going to be a short 
season for KLK, dues will be suspended. We will 
resume collecting when a full season is underway.

	 The board has reserved a date for the KLK to hold 
the golf tournament and raffle. That date is February 
10. The proceeds of this event will help with our 
funding of the Scholarship program. More information 
will be shared as we finalize plans.

	 Speaking of the Scholarship Program, the program is 
status quo. The high school students are still not back 
in the classrooms, so no new students will be added 
until spring. You can still sponsor a child or donate to 
the program by contacting Diane Ackerman 
(teacherjdiane@gmail.com) or Judy Hazen 
(JohnJudyHaz@gmail.com). The committee continues 
to monitor the program. They are dedicated and 
supportive to the youth of Bahía Kino. 

	 We’re all looking forward to the reunion of members 
and board. It is my hope that this will be a great year 
for us all.

—Jennifer Brown, President, Kino Bay Ladies Klub

KLK is an independent community service organization and not a part of 
Club Deportivo. Club Deportivo supports community initiatives.


NEWS AROUND TOWN

Editor, Cathie Nall

DID YOU KNOW...?


W e can’t help but notice all the growth and 
changes happening in our once quiet little 

pueblo. Now, here’s something you won’t find “on the 
beaten path” — GLAMPING!!! A portmanteau of 
“Glamorous” and “camping” not usually associated with 
“traditional” camping is now available just up the road!

	 But first, a little history.  The word “Glamping” was 
added to the Oxford English Dictionary in 2016.  While 
the word is new, the concept is not.  In the 16th century, 
the Scottish Earl of Atholl prepared a lavish experience 
in the Highlands for the visiting King James V and his 
mother.

	 Probably the most extravagant example of 
“Glamping” in history was the Field of The Cloth of Gold, 
a diplomatic summit in 1520 between Henry VIII of 
England and Francis I of France in northern France.

	 And now “Glamping” has come to Kino! Twelve miles 
north of Kino, off the Punta Chueca highway, is Rancho 
San Miguel.  We all know this Rancho as Dos Palmas!  
A section of the Rancho has been designated as Vista 
Serena, and within this section a new Glamping 
destination has been constructed. 

	 Fit for a King, AZUL XERENA offers a unique 
contradiction of experiences — an ecological experience 
in the heart of the Sonora Desert and the Sea of Cortez.

	 Visit the AZUL XERENA website (https://
clarissabell.com.mx/glamping-campamento-azul-
xerena-kino-hermosillo-sonora/) for detailed 
information.  Or, take the short drive to Dos Palmas to 
witness this amazing development for yourself! — CN

https://clarissabell.com.mx/glamping-campamento-azul-xerena-kino-hermosillo-sonora/
https://clarissabell.com.mx/glamping-campamento-azul-xerena-kino-hermosillo-sonora/
https://clarissabell.com.mx/glamping-campamento-azul-xerena-kino-hermosillo-sonora/
mailto:teacherjdiane@gmail.com
mailto:JohnJudyHaz@gmail.com
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8:15	 Weights & Stretch	 10:00	Yoga	 1:30	 Bar;  2:00 Game begins


9:15	 Walking Aerobics	 11:00	 Balance	 5:00	 Social Hour


8:15	 Resistance Band Workout	 Ladies Bocce	 4:30	 Bar opens for Saturday Dinners

	 	 	 	 5:00	 Bar opens for Friday Social Hours

8:15	 Line Dancing	 Ladies Putt Putt


Pickleball	 4:30 Bar; 5:00 Game begins	 4:30 Bar; 5:00 Game begins	

In accordance with our liquor license, the following is not permitted at the Club:

- No outside drinks may be brought in. If you would like a certain type of liquor at the bar, ask the Bar Director.

- Alcoholic drinks may NOT leave the building. This means that you cannot walk out with a bottle or cup.

- Non-Members present at an event must be signed in. Our license states that we may only sell alcohol to Members. Signing the 

guest book makes you a Member for the Day.

- Absolutely NO underage person may consume, buy nor hold alcohol. (The legal drinking age in Mexico is 18. If you have young 

guests who are at least 18, please make sure they carry an ID on them)

Please help us obey the laws set by the State of Sonora and help us keep our bar open!

ABC

Weekly Schedule: Club Deportivo Weekly Schedule will be published on the Club Bulletin as of Sunday 
October 31.  This will contain the Club Activities for the week. If you would like to put an event on the Schedule, it 
MUST be received before noon on Sunday for the following week. Anything on the monthly calendar published in this 
newsletter will automically be on the Weekly Schedule. Send information to be included to kinobaynews@gmail.com.


Bake & Yard 
Sale

mailto:kinobaynews@gmail.com

